
Dear reviewers, 

World Journal of Gastroenterology, 

Thank you very much for taking time to review our manuscript titled “Use of Direct-Acting 

Antiviral Agents in HCV-Infected Liver Transplant Candidates” (Manuscript No: 37039) 

submitted to WJG and excellent suggestions. I have made all the minor editing errors that you 

have suggested. Thank you for the excellent suggestions. Based on your valuable comments, we 

have revised our manuscript and resubmitted. I have made following changes/edits as requested: 

1. Thank you for sharing “ELITA consensus statements on the use of DAAs in liver 

transplant candidates and recipients”. Luca S. Belli, Christophe Duvoux, Marina 

Berenguer, Thomas Berg, Audrey Coilly, Isabelle Colle,  Stefano Fagiuoli,Saye Khoo, 

Georges Philippe Pageaux,Massimo Puoti, Didier Samuel, Mario Strazzabosco. Journal 

of Hepatology 2017 vol. 67 j 585–602. 

2. General formatting has been updated per the ‘Author guidelines for minireviews” 

3. Minor editing corrections in Abstract, introduction and paragraph 1 and page 12 have 

been made. 

4. “Unclear/Confusing phrase” – We have updated reference 31 regarding the safety of 

DAA in Elderly, based on your comment. 

5. Page 10, 2nd line regarding reference 37-“Researchers first inactivated patients from 

transplant waitlist who had significant clinical improvement, and later delisted if they had 

sustained improvement. However, I edited this reference to make the message clear to the 

reader.  

 

We hope that all the suggestions and questions raised by you are adequately addressed in our 

revised manuscript, 

Respectfully, 

Chiranjeevi Gadiparthi, 

On behalf of authors 


